CITY OF PORT ST. LUCIE



Office of the City Manager

May 17, 2023

Via email: alcagest987@gmail.com

RE:

1443 SW South Macedo

Parcel ID: 3420-635-0633-000-5

1PSL Request 64153

Dear Mr. Ruiz:

This letter acknowledges your request to the City regarding the property located at 1443 SW South Macedo Blvd. The parcel in question, was assigned to the City's Public Works Department on May 4, 2021, by the City's High Performance Public Spaces (HPPS) Team. This Team, whose formation was authorized by the City Manager, is tasked with providing recommendations to both the City Council and City Manager's Office regarding the use of existing City-owned properties and those being considered for acquisition or surplus.

The HPPS Team recommended retention of this parcel with assignment to the City's Public Works Department for use as a staging area for mowing and landscaping adjacent to Crosstown Parkway. After receiving your request, we again reached out to management from the Public Works Department who confirmed their position has not changed.

On May 2, 2023, staff brought your request to my attention, and I concur with their position to retain this parcel due to its current use and value to the Port St. Lucie Public Works Department.

Sincerely,

Jesus Merejð

City Manager

CC: Public Works Director Heath Stocton, P.E.

Deputy City Attorney, Margaret Carland